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School Newsletter: Dec 6, 2023
totaragrove.school.nz/2023/12/06/school-newsletter-dec-6-2023/

NEWSLETTER

Wednesday 6 Dec 2023          No. 20

Kia ora koutou, Namaste, Talofa Lava, Konnichiwa, Ni hao, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Chao,
Hallo, Zdravstvuite, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Salam, Suostei, Hola, Annoyong Haseyo, Caio, Nei
ho, Suoday, Ni sa Bula, Kamusta, Xin chào, Gutentag, Bonjour

As this will be our last newsletter for the term, I would like to wish you all a happy and safe
holiday. It has been a real pleasure to meet many of you throughout the year and I always
enjoy having a kōrero with whānau. Christmas is my favourite time of the year as I get to
spend some real quality time with my own family. This year we will be having a nice quiet
Christmas at home and I look forward to visiting many of the beautiful beaches we have
around Whangarei.

Speaking of beaches, it was great to visit our Year 4 and 5 students on their beach trip to
Whangaumu (Wellingtons) Bay last Friday. It was a beautiful day and our tamariki had so
much fun splashing in the water, racing along the sand, playing games and building sand
castles. Our teachers really enjoyed their day out at the beach too. Thank you very much to
everyone who came along to support the team, we really appreciate your help.

https://www.totaragrove.school.nz/2023/12/06/school-newsletter-dec-6-2023/
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Another great event happening at our kura last week was the Junior Fun Run. I just loved
seeing the effort each and everyone of our students put into the run. It was wonderful to see
many whānau cheering on and supporting their tamariki. A big thank you to our junior team
along with Mr Campbell and Matua Ralph for organising the fun run. Well done to all the
adults who participated in the run too, your participation was awesome!!

In this newsletter we have listed some key dates for 2024. One of the dates I would like to
point out is Tuesday 30 January. On this day we are having an Open Morning before our first
full school day on Wednesday 31 January. All teachers will be in their classes between 9am
and 11am and everyone is most welcome to come in and meet them and have a look around
the classrooms. It is also a nice opportunity after the holidays for students and whānau to
come in to say hello to teachers and see their classrooms before starting back at school for
the year.

Meri kirihimete me hari tau hou whānau
 Arohanui

Sharon
 Principal Tumuaki

 

TUPU TAHI – GROWING TOGETHER. STANDING STRONG. REACHING HIGH.

Caught Being Good

Winners of duffy books for the previous two weeks were:
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Rm 2: Shyloh, Arlo, Ellie

Rm 4: Dom, Aeriel

Rm 5: Dawn

Rm 7: Ava

Rm 8: Arlo

Rm 9: Noah

Rm 10: Tizaeya

 

Ngā Mātāpono Awards

Rm 2: Amaia, Chelsea, Lochy

Rm 4: Kenzy, Eva-Maria, Eliza, Eva-Maria

Rm 5: Willow, Owen

Rm 7: Nirav, Ayce

Rm 8: Jake, Hadassah

Rm 9: Sylvia, Jimmy

Rm 10: Ryan, Azarlea, Liam H, Connor
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Free school lunch programme

All menus and detailed information are published on the lunch by libelle website:
www.lunchbylibelle.co.nz/current-menu

The current fortnight’s main lunch menu:

 

School Board

The date of the next Board of Trustees meeting is tonight, 6th December, 6pm. This will be
the final one for the year.

Celebrating our Librarians

All of our 18 librarians have worked so hard this year, doing lunchtime activities and working
to achieve Bronze, Silver and Gold awards. They learn things from shelving books to running
competitions.

https://www.lunchbylibelle.co.nz/current-menu.html
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These 5 Golden librarians ran competitions, issued and returned books to classes and
displayed artwork as well as other tasks.

Back row: Ryan and Maddison
 Front Row: Yalaena,Kora and Adison

 Congratulations.
 Our Advanced librarian is Phu’o’ng. She has been fabulous in helping with the teaching of

new librarians and has been learning other skills eg how books are accessed and covered
ready for our shelves.

 Thank you to all of our librarians you are amazing.

Farewell
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We would like to farewell three of our amazing staff who will be leaving us at the end of the
year. Whaea Courtney will be leaving us to live in Melbourne. Whaea Tanu’s husband has
received a promotion in Tauranga and she will be joining him and Mr Kelly will be leaving to
work near his family home in Maungatapere. Mr Kelly has worked at the school for many
years and we will be acknowledging this throughout his last week with us. If you would like to
pop in and say goodbye to Mr Kelly before or after school you are most welcome to do so.
 

Junior fun run

Here are a couple of snaps from our Junior Fun Run last week.
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2024 Road Patrol Supervision

From the start of term one in 2024, we will no longer have someone in the mornings at the
pedestrian crossing after the roundabout at Corks Road (at approx 68 Corks Road). If you
need any support in the mornings around this please let our office know.
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School reports

School reports are live today from 4pm via Seesaw.

There will be a folder called “End of year reports”

Any issues please see your class teacher.

 

2024 Classes

Next Tuesday, we will be letting all students know what class they will be in for 2024.

 

Jibbitz charms

Over the last few weeks we have been having some issues with Jibbitz Charms that are
worn on Crocs Shoes.  These are causing a lot of concern at school with children trading
them, taking them from others shoes or taking them off their own shoes and losing them. 
Teachers are often having to sort out problems with these Jibbitz which takes a lot of time. 
To help this situation we would prefer that they no longer be worn to school.  We will
reassess this again next year.

 

TGS Prizegiving: Thursday Dec 7th – TOMORROW

School starts at 9am as usual tomorrow. Children and staff will be travelling by bus to the
auditorium at Tikipunga High School. Parents are welcome to attend at 10am. We look
forward to celebrating the year with you and your tamariki.
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Enrolment day 2024

The school office will be open for new enrolments during the school holidays on Thursday
25th January from 10am – 1pm. Drop in only, no appointments needed on this day.

Please note that we are only able to automatically accept enrolments that are within our
school zone. If you live out of zone there is a separate application process. Please contact
the school office for more information. You can check to see if you live within our home zone
here: www.totaragrove.school.nz/enrolments/

You will need to bring the following documents for each child you wish to enrol:

*Birth certificate/passport
 *Proof of address

 *Immunisation certificate/records

 

Te Manawa Tahi Timetable

If you have a concern about your child’s language development, learning progress, social
and emotional wellbeing, or behaviour, Te Manawa Tahi have specialists available so you
can discuss your concerns directly with them.

This is a free service and each site will be identified by a Te Manawa Tahi sign or flag. Drop
into a hub or make an appointment by phoning 0800 524 842 or emailing
TT.Support@education.govt.nz.

mailto:TT.Support@education.govt.nz
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Upcoming School Events

6th Dec            – KIS Band performance

7th Dec            – TGS Prizegiving, held at Tikipunga High

 

 

School Term Dates 2023

Term 4         9th Oct – 14th December*

  *School will be closed for the year at midday on 14th Dec – school lunches will still be
provided earlier in the day

 

School Term Dates 2024

25th Jan         Enrolment day, 10am – 1pm

30th Jan         New Entrant welcome / Open morning to meet teachers, 9-11am

Term 1        31st Jan – 12th April
 6th Feb         – Waitangi Day (public holiday)

 29th March, 1st & 2nd April – Easter Holiday

Term 2       29th April – 5th July
 3rd June       – Kings birthday (public holiday)

 4th June       – Teacher & staff only day
 28th June    – Matariki (public holiday)

Term 3       22nd July – 27th Sep

Term 4       14th Oct – 13th December
 28th Oct       – Labour Day (public holiday)

 Oct/Nov       – Teacher & staff only day, date TBC

Community Notices
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Join us at Totara Grove Playcentre
We are a FREE early childhood centre where you can come with your children to enjoy a
great range of indoor and outdoor play-based learning activities as well as a community of
friendly & supportive parents.

 Feel free to drop in anytime we are open, email us with any questions or find us on
Facebook for some photos of what our kids have been up to recently.

Opening Hours: Monday & Wednesday, 9am-12pm during school term time
 Address: 38 Corks Road

 Email: totaragrove@playcentre.org.nz

BNZ  Breakers

The school holidays are nearly upon us – keep the kids entertained by taking them to an
action-packed game of basketball.

The BNZ Breakers have 8 Auckland games remaining this season and every single game
promises plenty of fun, giveaways, and entertainment for the whole family. Choose the dates
that suit you and get behind the BNZ Breakers. Tickets are on sale at
www.ticketmaster.co.nz

Junior Boxing classes with Whangarei Boxing

http://www.ticketmaster.co.nz/
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We would like to invite TGS students from the age of 7-10 years old to join our 3.30-4.15pm
session at 1 Grant Street in Kamo.

 First Classes Free.

These are strictly technique and fitness based.

For further info or questions please contact: whangareiboxinggym@gmail.com
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